

Rush Common School Newsletter



Friday 12th September 2025

Dream, Aspire, Succeed

Dear Parents/Carers

I would like to start the first newsletter of this year by welcoming all of our new children and families to Rush Common School. We have a new cohort of children in Preschool, who have settled into school life incredibly well. In Reception, we welcome all the new children and families that have started alongside those that moved up from our Preschool. The Early Years classrooms have been a hive of activity, and it has been a pleasure to see how smoothly children have started their educational journey at our school. We also welcome many new children and families that have joined our school in other Year Groups, and I know they have been warmly welcomed by their new classmates and the staff.

We are proud of our pupil's achievements across the school and our results for last year were excellent. The attainment measures in Reception, Year 1 Phonics, Year 4 Multiplication Check and Year 6 SATs were all well above national averages, and we are especially pleased that over half of our children achieved the Greater Depth Standard in Reading at the end of Year 6. These fantastic results mirror the superb teaching and learning that takes place across the school every day for all of our pupils!

We also know that our school is much more than just academic achievement and we are proud of how we craft children's personal development and provide enriching opportunities across the curriculum. One such experience has already taken place in Year 1 as children were astounded to find a large egg on the school field. This opened up a debate about what sort of egg it could be, followed by an unexpected visitor to our school field!

Thank you to everyone who attended our Meet the Teacher Meetings. There was a really good turn out and we hope you all found the meetings informative and useful. The slides will be sent out by the teachers in each Year Group in case any parents were unable to attend the meetings. Continue to look out for the weekly updates provided by each Year Group through MyChildAtSchool (MCAS).

Thank you to everyone who has made a voluntary £10 contribution for the term ahead. It is hugely appreciated and will be put towards the everyday materials we use in school, including stationary, paper resources, workbooks, arts and crafts and many more daily items. If anyone would prefer to provide resources to the school (such as sets of glue sticks or whiteboard pens) please do let us know.

We know parking and road safety can sometimes be an issue at the main entrance and at the Norman Avenue entrance of the school. By the end of this month we will have received a visit from a Travel Engineer from Oxfordshire County Council and a plan will be formed to tackle the issues. I will update parents accordingly. For the time being please can those travelling by car make use of the Boundary House carpark (our permanent park and stride) and walk from there. Please do not park on the grass verges, do not park opposite the drive to the school or turn around in the drive. This is for the safety of everyone at drop off and pick up. Our first Walk to School week will be week beginning 20th October and we hope everyone will support us fully with this initiative.

I hope everyone has an enjoyable and safe weekend ahead, as we look towards this exciting Autumn Term.

Kind regards

Kristen Fawcett Headteacher







School Dinners

The cost of school dinners this term is £2.80 per day. Payment for school dinners can be made via ParentMail. Meal choices must be made at least 3 days in advance.





Dates for your diary 2025/2026

Reception and Year 1 Parent Phonics

Evening Monday 22nd September

KS2 House Curriculum Afternoon Wednesday 24th September

European Day of Languages Friday 26th September

Flu Vacinnations Wednesday 1st October

Inset Day (children Not in school) Friday 3rd October

Travelling Book Fair Tuesday 7th – Friday 10th October

Individual School Photos Thursday 9th October

World Mental Health Day Friday 10th October

Show Racism The Red Card Day Friday 17th October

Year 1 Dinosaur Workshop Monday 13th October

Road Safety Week of the 20th October

End of Term 1a Friday 24th October

Start of Term 1b Monday 3rd November

Author Visit Years 4,5, and 6 Wednesday 5th November

Year 4 Ufton Court Information Evening Wednesday 5th November

Year 5 Museum Trip Thursday 6th November

FoRC Firework Night Friday 7th November

Parents' Evening Week of the 10th November (Days and times tbc)

Anti Bullying Week Week of Monday 10th November

Odd Socks Day Monday 10th November

Children in Need Day Friday 14th November

Year 4 Ufton Court Residental Monday 8th – Wednesday 10th December

KS1 Nativity Performance Tuesday 9th and Thursday 11th December at 2.15pm

Christmas Jumper Day Thursday 11th December

Reception Nativity Performance Monday 15th December at 2.15pm and Tuesday 16th

December at 9.15am

Christmas Dinner Day Wednesday 17th December

End of Term 1b Friday 19th December at 1.30pm

Start of Term 2a Monday 5th January 2026

End of Term 2a Friday 13th February 2026

Start of Term 2b Monday 23rd February 2026

Travelling Book Fair Tuesday 3rd – 6th March 2026

World Book Day Thursday 5th March 2026

Parents' Evening Week of the 16th March (Days and times tbc)

Red Nose Day Friday 20th March 2026

Science Fair Thursday 26th March 2026

End of Term 2b Friday 27th March 2026 at 1.30pm

Start of Term 3a Monday 13th April 2026

Year 5 Liddington Residental Wednesday 15th – Friday 17th April 2026

Year 6 SATs Information Evening Thursday 16th April 2026 at 5.00pm

May Bank Holiday (children not in school) Monday 4th May 2026

KS2 SATs Week of the 11th May

Whole School Picnic and Open Afternoon Friday 22nd May 2026

End of Term 3a Friday 22nd May 2026

Inset Day (Children Not in School) Monday 1st June 2026

Start of Term 3b Tuesday 2nd June 2026

Class Photos Thursday 4th June 2026

Phonics Screening Week of the 8th June 2026

Year 6 Call of the Wild Residential Monday 29th June – Friday 3rd July 2026

Move Up Morning Wednesday 8th July 2026

End of Term 3b Friday 17th July 2026 at 1.30pm

Local Community News

Please note items and events detailed below are for information purposes only. Rush Common School do not endorse or make recommendation





September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

All Yours Period Boxes

We're here to support families again this school year. Back-to-school costs and the run-up to Christmas can be tough, but no one should go without period products.

You can request a free, confidential All Yours Box here: https://www.allyoursbox.co.uk/request

We offer disposable products, reusable pads, and menstrual cups. If you're ordering for more than one person, just note this in the comments box.

Boxes are prepared and delivered by volunteers, so please allow up to 21 days (though most arrive much sooner).

If we can't deliver to you directly, we'll let you know how to find your nearest collection point.

Dads Do Pads are back - two new workshop dates!

We're excited to share two upcoming free online sessions for dads, carers, and any men who want to better understand periods and support young people.

Dads Do Pads: Menstrual Cycle Edition

October 22nd, 7.30pm

Learn how the menstrual cycle works and how it affects those who have periods.

Book here - https://bit.ly/DadsDoPadsMCEOct2025

Dads Do Pads: Period Products

November 12th, 7.30pm

Get practical knowledge about different products, how to use them, and ask any questions you've been nervous to ask.

Book here - https://bit.ly/DadsDoPadsNov2025

The sessions are completely FREE, just register to secure your place.

With best wishes,

All Yours

All Yours Period Box CIC — <u>www.allyoursbox.co.uk</u> Facebook & Instagram - @allyoursmonthly

